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To:        Mayor and City Council
From:   Alice Wakefield, Community Development Director
Date:    July 7, 2010
Re:
ARC 2010-2011 Community Choices Implementation Assistance Program – Scope of Work 
At the July 12, 2010 Work Session Kellie Brownlow and Stephen Causby of ARC present the formal agreement and scope of work related to the Community Choices Implementation Program.  They will also ask for concerns, needs and expectations of Mayor and City Council.   

As you are aware, the City of Roswell was selected by Atlanta Regional Commission (ACR) to participate in the Community Choices 2010-2011 Implementation Assistance Program.  Through this program technical assistance is offered by the ARC staff.  ARC will help Roswell develop a tool to implement the recommendations that were a result of the 2009 Groveway Community Charrette.   In 2009, the Groveway Community analysis was initiated through the Community Choices 2009-2010 Program.  This effort resulted in the Groveway Community Charrette which led to design perspectives of what the community, business owners and stakeholders would like to see in the future.  This new program is the next logical step to developing the tools to implement those concepts.  

Staff is also asking Mayor and City Council to establish a stakeholder committee to help facilitate the process.  In order to keep the committee manageable, ARC and Staff would like to limit the committee to 7 to 8 members.  The committee should include Groveway residents, community leaders, business owners, architects/designers, and stakeholders.   

Subsequently, ARC and City Staff will take the community and stakeholders through the phase of identifying and developing specific design guidelines, overlay and/or form based zoning text amendments needed to implement the concepts.   A primary objective will be to develop a tool that will be flexible enough to be used in other area of the City such as the Urban Redevelopment Plan boundary which includes the Opportunity Zone boundary.
The program has a short turn around, so the City can expect to see a draft document by the end of the year or early next year.    If acceptable, Staff would ask that the matter be moved to the July 26, 2010 City Council Meeting for approval of the agreement and the creation of the Committee.  
